

STATE OF MAINE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION



Mr. Scott Wilkerson UMaine FM Safety & Environmental Compliance Office University of Maine 5765 Services Building, Room 113 Facilities Management Orono, ME. 04469-5765 November 17, 2016

RE: Maine Pollut

Maine Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (MEPDES) ME0090662

Maine Waste Discharge License (WDL) #W008153

Permit Retirement

Dear Mr. Wilkerson:

Pursuant to your electronic mail (e-mail) message sent to Judy Bruenjes of the Department on November 9th, the Department of Environmental Protection is hereby retiring the above referenced MEPDES permit/WDL last issued to the University of Maine on July 17, 2013. The permit authorized the daily maximum discharge of up to 30,000 gallons per day (gpd) of swimming pool filter backwash waters and 350,000 gpd of pool water associated with annual maintenance of the pool and discharged to the Stillwater River via the University's storm water conveyance system.

Your e-mail states the Wallace Pool is now disconnected from the storm water system and connected to the sanitary system and the waste water described above is conveyed to and treated at the Town of Orono's waste water treatment facility. Discharges from the Orono facility are regulated via MEPDES permit #ME0100498/#WDL W002673.

We will be inactivating MEPDES permit #ME0090662/#WDLW008153 in our database so that Discharge Monitoring Reports and billing statements will not be sent to you in the future. By copy of this letter, we are notifying the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency that we are terminating the MEPDES permit.

Sincerely,

Gregg Wood

Division of Water Quality Management

Bureau of Water Quality

Enc.

cc: Clarissa Trasko, DEP/EMRO Irene Saumur, DEP/CMRO Marelyn Vega, USEPA

Lori Mitchell, DEP/CMRO Sandy Mojica, USEPA Judy Bruenjes, DEP/CMRO Olga Vergara, USEPA